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Good afternoon, ladies and gentlemen.  I am Edna Ahgeak MacLean, President of Ilisagvik College.  Thank you for coming to Barrow, Alaska to listen to our concerns and suggestions as you prepare to make recommendations to Governor Knowles on the development of an infrastructure to share the gas from the north slope of Alaska.  

A primary concern of the North Slope Borough is jobs—both the provision of jobs and the training of people for the jobs that are or will be available.

We expect that the Alaska Highway Pipeline will provide opportunities for a wide variety of jobs in both the construction and operations phases.  

When Prudhoe Bay was being established, there was no college north of the Arctic Circle that offered either academic or vocational higher educational programs.  There were few programs statewide that delivered education outside the major population centers.  There were regional high schools that required students to leave their homes and villages to receive a quality education.  In essence, there was not a critical mass of trained residents of the North Slope who were qualified for jobs in the Prudhoe Bay complex nor on the oil pipeline.  The result was an influx of qualified people from a variety of places other than the North Slope. Since our inception, we have been dedicated to providing training for North Slope residents, to preserving the Inupiat culture while at the same time,  preparing Inupiat young people for the changing world of tomorrow.

We, at Ilisagvik College,  are ready now to do new things in new ways to create new results by providing critical training in construction trades, in building maintenance technologies, in heavy equipment operation, in office management and business management, and in information technology to residents of the North Slope. We have creative programs and initiatives that will lead the way in such things as distance delivery of critical education to the remote villages of the North Slope.  We are able to train people to operate heavy equipment in the conditions they will actually face as they begin to construct the pipeline and build the other elements of the infrastructure.  And we can help provide a wealth of talented individuals who can fill the many other support jobs that are necessary for the success of the project. 

We are proud to support the Alaska Highway Gas Pipeline project.   We ask that those who create the plans consider their special needs far enough in advance to allow Ilisagvik College an opportunity to become an active partner in training.  By doing so, the Pipeline will be a major positive influence on not only the economic but also the cultural integrity of the North Slope and its residents.

The Alaska Highway Gas Pipeline can be of enormous value to the North Slope in terms of economic opportunity and long-term stability.  The same can be said of its value to Alaska.  Let’s work together to make this happen.
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